
Hook Infant School  
Newsletter 2nd December 2022 

 
www.hookinfants.co.uk for all the latest dates and 

curriculum news  

Thank you for all your lovely chocolate donations. All the chocolate has been ticketed ready 
for the chocolate tombola tomorrow at the HSCA Christmas Fair. We look forward to seeing 
you there. 
The School Council have had a fabulous time decorating our beautiful school Christmas tree 
which was kindly donated by Mole Country Stores. It is completely adorned with every      
decoration possible and looks absolutely fantastic. In each class children have had a time for 
turning on their own class tree lights and have been learning about the awe and wonder of 
Christmas. 
 

 

 
 
Mr West has run another very     
successful Wilder School Flash Mob 
kindly helped by our corporate      
volunteer Mrs Prosser 
 
The children have really enjoyed 
planting peas and beans as well as 
digging out the weeds and holding 
the wiggly worms. 



Safeguarding your children is our priority. Please contact the schools Designated            
Safeguarding Leads, either Mrs M Walker (Headteacher), Mrs L Hannan (Deputy   
Headteacher) or Mr P West with any concerns. Further Safeguarding information and      
support can be found via www.NSPCC.org.uk or Childline 0800 1111 
 
Any concerns may also be raised directly with Hampshire County Council Children’s         
services phone line (anonymously if you wish) by calling 0300 555 1384. Keeping our      
children safe is everyone’s responsibility. 

The school office can be contacted by phone between 8am and 3.30pm on 01256 764487. 
Leave a message if we don’t answer as we may be helping another family on the other line.  
Alternatively, you can email the school office so your questions can be directed to the correct 
member of staff via office@hook-inf.hants.sch.uk (this is monitored during school hours). 
  
If you would like to speak to your child’s class teacher please let the office know and your 
child’s class teacher will arrange a telephone call or appointment to see you.  Appointments 
can be made at 2.45pm from Monday to Thursday.  

Performance tickets are still available via your Parentmail app. 
 
Year R Nativity request 
Thank you for all the amazing Year R Nativity costumes. Please may we ask that girls have a 
pair of tights or leggings to protect their modesty and keep with their costume if they don’t 
wear tights every day. Thank you. 
 
Year 2 Carol service request 
Year 2 children do not have costumes this year, however they will need a coat and scarf (if 
you have one) on the day please. 

Clubs at Hook Infant School 
 
Monday before school  - Judo in Hook Junior School hall 
Tuesday before school   -  Gymnastics in Hook Junior School hall 
Tuesday after school   -  Little Voices in Butterfly Class and Dragonfly Class 
Tuesday after school   -  French in Hedgehog room 
Wednesday after school   -  Wild Things in Hedgehog room Year 1 and Year 2 
Wednesday after school   -  French  in Seahorse Class 
Thursday after school   -  Football Club Year 2 
Friday after school    -  Football Club Year 1 
Before and after school daily  -  Koosa Kids wraparound care 

http://www.NSPCC.org.uk


Diary Dates  -  updates will be marked in a different colour 
 
03/12/22 HSCA Christmas Fair, tomorrow 
06/12/22 Starfish and Dolphin Christmas performance in the hall 9.15am 
  Seahorse and Turtle Christmas performance in the hall 2pm 
07/12/22 Bumblebee 9.15am and 2.00pm, Dragonfly 10.00am  and 1.15pm in the hall 
08/11/22 Seahorse and Turtle Christmas performance in the hall 9.15am 
  Starfish and Dolphin Christmas performance in the hall 2pm 
08/12/22 Christmas Jumper Day (instead of school jumper or cardigan) Collection  
  for Save the Children if you feel able 
09/12/22 Ladybird 10.00am and 2.00pm, Butterfly 9.15am and 1.15pm in the hall 
14/12/22 Year 2 Carols at St Johns Church  9.30am and 2pm 
15/12/22 School Christmas parties  -  more details to follow 
16/12/22 End of term. School closes at 1.15pm after lunch 
03/01/23 INSET DAY -  School Closed to children 
04/01/23 Children return to school for Spring Term 
 
Class Assembly rota: 
The class assembly rota will resume in the New Year. 

 

Year R request please 
 
We are looking at birthdays and how we celebrate when babies are born next week. Could 
you bring any copies of baby photos you have, these may not be returned. We would also 
like to make a display of anything your baby was given to celebrate their birth. If you have 
any items like cards, gifts, clothes that are not too precious. These will be returned after 
being put on a look at only display.  
If you have had a baby recently, who is under one, we would love a visit. Let us know if 
you would be happy to bring your baby into class and chat about anything special you did 
to celebrate when they were born. The children would like to ask you a few questions. We 
would like to do this visit on Wednesday 7th December.  
Please speak to your class teacher. Thank you in advance. 


